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House Captains 
This week, our new Year 6 House Captains were agreed. All the staff House leads were thrilled with the letters 
that they received from each candidate and we know that we are in for a really great year of strong leadership, 
ideas and support from our Captains. In the words of one of our new House Captains, ‘If we work together and 
have leadership skills we can help [our house] achieve its full potential.’ 

                     
 
 
 
School Pets 
This week we have started to get to know our school guinea pigs. The two females have kindly been donated to 
the school by Twinnies Petting Farm who visited us during Wellness Week in May earlier this year. Whilst they 
were being collected, Twinnies commented on how gentle and careful all the children had been during their last 
visit, and they have continued to be really considerate and patient this week as the guinea pigs are settling in. 
There were so many ideas for names, which we have drawn out of the hat today to officially name them Maple 
Brownie and Coco Marshmallow. Over the next few weeks they will continue to be visited by the children and 
visit the classes so that everyone has a chance to get to know them. 
 

 

Year 5 and 6 Cross Country Tournament 

 

A huge well done to Toby, Ruben, Charlie, Harry, Ralph, 
Charlotte, Freya, Tabby, Olivia and Esme who were such a credit 
to the school when they participated in a cross country event 
this week. All of our runners put a huge amount of effort and 
energy into their runs. A special mention must go to Charlotte 
whose shoe was dislodged at the starting line. After stopping to 
put it back on, she continued to power through the run to gain 
the ground she had lost and kept her good spirits throughout.  
 

Parents Evenings 
Parents evenings will run from 3:30pm-6:00pm on Monday 20th October and from 3:30pm-7:00pm on 
Thursday 23rd October. Bookings for these appointments will need to be made via Arbor, which everyone 
should now have access to. The bookings will open at 5:00pm on Monday 6th October, and you will not be able 
to book before this time. The bookings window will close at 5:00pm on Thursday 16th October. An email 
reminder with a link will be sent on Monday. 
 
Mrs Geeson and Mr Turull     
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Notices 

●​ Clubs - All clubs are running next week. 
●​ Dinners - Please remember the cut off for dinner bookings is Thursday midnight for the following week.   
●​ Dolphin Swimming Transport - Thank you to all who have paid the contribution to swimming transport for the 

whole term. Please can those paying weekly continue to do so ahead of each session. 
●​ Year 3 Scooter Training  - Scooter training for Year 3s will be on Thursday 9th October.  All Year 3 children will 

need a scooter and helmet. Please contact your class teacher if you need to borrow anything for this day. 
●​ SS Great Britain Trip - KS1 are visiting SS Great Britain on 22nd October.  Please see ParentPay to consent/pay. 
●​ St. John’s Church - Please see here the link to the weekly church events. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

HARVEST FESTIVAL - Friday 10th October - 9:00am at St John’s Church 
 
Food items:                                                                                        Non-Food items: 

Vegetarian Meals (Tinned)Custard (Tinned)                               Deodorant 
Long Life Juice                                                                                 Single Toothbrushes 
Milk (UHT)                                                                                       Shampoo 
Rice Pudding (Tinned) 
Soup (Tinned) 

 

 
 

 

https://paulton-benefice.org.uk/sunday-service-update-05-10-2025/
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Friends and Community News 
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Thought for the Week 

“Be very careful, then, how you live—not as unwise but as wise, making the most of every opportunity, 
because the days are evil.” (Ephesians 5:15-16 NIV) 

Congratulations to the England Women’s Rugby team for winning the Rugby World Cup for the 
third time in a row. It has also been particularly impressive to see how well they have been 
supported over the last month, with Union Flags being flown all over the country and St George’s 
crosses being painted on our crossings and roundabouts. 

One of centres, Meg Jones, spoke quite honestly just before 
the final about losing both her parents last year. She spoke 
about the pain she had felt when she lost her father to 
cancer last August and her mum then passed away the 
following December. When she was nominated for world 
player of the year, Meg broke down in tears, explaining how 
she would have loved to have shared this with her parents.  
Whilst talking about her experience and how sad it had 
been for her, Meg was able to share something quite 
hopeful - “I genuinely believe we die only once, but we live 
every day.” 

Bad experiences in life can often drag us down and make us focus on the negatives. But what 
Meg’s words remind us is that we don’t have to do this. Whatever life throws at us, we can choose 
to focus on the good stuff. We can choose to live! 
Today’s verse reminds us to consider carefully how we live. Will we live wisely or unwisely? Will we 
make the most of each and every opportunity or not? The verse acknowledges that there is bad 
stuff going on, that the “days are evil”, but that in spite of this, we can still choose to live every day. 
A person celebrating their 41st birthday has lived approximately 
15,000 days. When you have woken up this many times, it isn’t 
surprising that the “sheen” of each new day might have worn 
off. Even more so for those of us who are older! But let’s not 
allow waking up each morning to become monotonous. The 
point is we are waking up to a new day - we are still here, we are 
still alive. We can still live each and every day as if it counts. 
Because each morning is often very similar to the previous few 
thousand mornings, we can forget just how amazing life is, just 
how unique we are, just how miraculous it all is. Let’s not lose 
that! Let’s choose to focus on what’s good. Let’s choose to think 
about and remember our loved ones. Don’t let the difficult 
things take over. There will always be difficult things to deal with, 
but don’t let them affect you living your life. 
For some of us, this may mean starting each day in prayer, 
communicating with God and remembering to count your blessings. But even if you don’t pray, 
that doesn’t mean you can’t count your blessings and be grateful for all you’ve been given. Can 
you start your new day tomorrow like this? 
 
Mr Marvin 
 


